ExSC 8099-A
November 2, 2010

Anne,

UL is concerned with the proposed procedural change to ANSI’s Essential Requirements as published in ANSI Standards Action on October 15, 2010.  These proposed changes pertained to paragraph 3.5, Interpretation Policy.  UL is concerned that these proposed changes are too vague and would be subject to interpretation, no pun intended.  Specifically, a case could be made that any interpretation could be viewed as a revision to an existing requirement or establishing new requirements.  Also, is a change in how a requirement is applied the same as a change in requirements?

An interpretation may not result in a physical revision of the text in the standard, but it could result in changes to how requirements are applied.  In UL’s case, we require that the Interpretation Request must be in the form of a question that will be answered simply “Yes” or “No.” The fact that someone is asking the question could mean that the current text of the requirement is vague or confusing, with the result that people have been interpreting or applying it differently. So when the consensus body clears the confusion by stating “Yes” or “No,” then someone could object that this is a change because they had interpreted or applied it differently in the past. Is this a “substantive” change? 

Interpretations have been around for many years, with no significant problems.  The incident that prompted this change was an isolated case that does not warrant opening Pandora’s box.  The proposed change has the potential to create more problems than it solves. If the ExSC is adamant that a change is needed, then I suggest that the following sentence be added to the proposed change, “An interpretation that results in a “Yes” or “No” answer is not considered a substantive change to a standard.” 

Regards,

Don Snyder

Director – US Standards

Underwriters Laboratories Inc

